
 

 

TRUSTEES’ REPORT 
to Genelle Improvement District  

at Annual General Meeting – May 12, 2022 

 
Business activities and special projects of the GID for 2021 included: 
 

• Correspondence with the RDKB regarding use of our fire hydrants for fire 
practice 

• Enquiries regarding the old Shell gas station contacting various 
government departments and agencies including Interior Health 

• In July, the Ministry of Forests Lands and Natural Resources put out an 
advisory to all water license holders that the province was in Level 4 
drought conditions.  

• North Mountain Construction completed the refurbishing of the old 
reservoir, upgrading the control side with a new solar panel at a cost of 
$76,452. This project came in $12,000 under budget. 

• The Ministry of Municipal Affairs removed the requirement to impress 
bylaws with the seals of Improvement Districts and that AGM’s can be held 
once per calendar year instead of Jan-May 15. 

• Precision Pumps installed a new pump in Well #3 

• Purchased a new chlorine pump 

• Replaced and added 6-8 new connections 

• Posted and hired new administrative personnel. 

• General maintenance of GID infrastructure and facilities. 

• Ongoing review and updating of GID Bylaws and policies as required and 
appropriate. 

• Communication with GID ratepayers and service providers. 

• Meeting with Auditor to review and approve the 2021 fiscal year audit for 
presentation to the GID community and the provincial ministry:  

 
 
Your Board of Trustees extends thanks to the GID staff for their professional and 
competent services, as well as to GID ratepayers for individual conservation and 
compliance efforts.   Our goal is to maintain and improve the investment of GID 
finances and activities toward the reliability and affordability of our community 
domestic water supply and delivery. 
 
Thank you to ratepayers for attending and participating in our 2022 AGM and 
Trustee Elections. 


